
04/‘07/03 MON 09:15 FAX 9139086082 . . a 0 
American Academy of Family Physicians 
1 1400 ‘I’omahawk Creek Parkway, Leawood, KS GGZ I l-2G72 

April 4, 2003 

Dockets Managcmcnt Branch (HFA-305) 
Food and Drug Administration 
5630 Fishers Lane, Room 1061 
Rockville, MD 20852 

KE: Dietary Supplements Containing Ephreda [Dockt No. YSN-0304) 

The American Acadaemy of Family Physicians would like to commend the Commissioner 
of the Food and Drug Administratioti (FDA) for reopening the commcnl period regarding 
the health risks associated with dietary supplcmcnts containing ephedra alkaloids. 

Thr. American Academy of Family Physicians (AAFP) supports the American Medical 
Association (AMA) in urging that the Food arld Drug Administration (FDA) initiate 
proceedings to remove dietary supplcmcnts containing cphcdra alkaloids from the lJnited 
States market. 

Dietary supplements arc class&d as foods under the Diclary Supplement Health and 
Education Act of 1394 (DSHEA). In order to remove a product from the mzukel, the FDA 
musl demonstrate that a dietary supplement presents an “unreasonable risk of ilhess or 
injury” to American consumers under condibons oi USC recommended or suggested in 
labeling. Wl~lc it is difficult to prove cause and effect relationships based upon voluntary 
reports of adverse cvcuts, the safety record and the lack of a clear risk/bcncfit ratio Tar 
ephcdra alkaloids suggests a continuing risk to the health of the American public 

Since cphedra alkaloids arc currently classified as food supplements, rather ihan drugs, they 
are available to all persons without a prescription or medical examination Although the 
pubhc should be assured of a higher margin of safety for such products, reports of adverse 
events associated with the USC ofephcdra-containing products currently strongly suggest 
that the risks of USC outweigh any potential bcncfits. 

Anor cphedra alkaloid containing products have been removed from the market, they 
should bc reclassified by the FDA as n drug with appropriate tcsting and regulation. 

Thank you for the opportunity lo provide these commmls. 

Sincerely, 

W&n A. Jones, M.D., FAAFP 
Board Chair 

cc: Ma&n C. Mahoney, M.D., Ph.D., FAAFP, Cluir, Coxnmission on Clinical Politics and Kesorch 
Doq$as E. Henley, M.D , PAAFP,  fixecutivc VW President 
Norma~rl B. Kahn, Jr., M.D., ?AAI?P, Vice P&dent for Science and Bducalion 
I-krkti F. Yourg, M.D., M.A., FLAW, Dircc!or, ScierWk ActiviticY 11ivision 
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Date: April 7, 2003 
To: Dockets Management 
Compnny: FDA 
Fax Number: 301-827-6870 
From: Bellinda Schooc MLU, 

CPHQ 
#of pages: 2 

Comments, Special Instructions: 

Docket No. 95N-0304 

These comments were sent to you by email and fax on Friday, April 4,2003. However, T noticed 
the AAFP letterhead was not included in the fax. Therefore, I’m resending the fax SO it is on 
letterhead. Thank you. 


